VILLAGE OF BELMONT

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A regular meeting by the Board of Trustees for the Village of Belmont was held on Wednesday, May 3, 2023 and called to order by Village President Brad Bockhop at 7:00 PM in the Community Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Present were Trustees Kay Austin, Kathy Riechers, Mark Pinch, Jason Brecker, and Derek Riechers and Dennis Popp.  Also present were the Clerk-Treasurer, Julie Abing, Colt Woods, Police Chief, Public Work Director, Tony Kunz and Dan Dreessens, Delta 3 Engineering.
Verification was given by Abing that the meeting had been properly noticed.
A motion was made by Brecker seconded by Popp to approve the agenda, minutes from the last board meeting, Clerk-Treasurer’s financial report, and the lists of invoices for payment.  Motion carried.
Citizen’s Comments – There was no one present.
President Bockhop – Nothing to report.
Dan Dreessens, Delta 3 Engineering gave the Village Board an update on the pre-construction meeting with Temperley Excavating on the Liberty Ridge Subdivision.  Work will begin next week.  Progress meetings will be held at 4 PM every Monday beginning May 15th.  Project is expected to be completed in October of 2023.
Tony Kunz, Public Work’s Director discussed upgrading our current excavator at a cost of $10,000 plus trading in our current one. 
Clerk Abing – Nothing to report.

Police Department – Police Chief, Colt Woods presented the April Police Report.  
· Allowing chickens within the Village limits was discussed. 
· Discussed the need for a new body camera as our current one was destroyed in an altercation with a suspect.  Insurance was filed and our insurance company will cover the cost of replacing the camera, however the cameras we have are no longer being supported which means the village has to purchase 2 new ones. Colt discussed the out-of-pocket costs to the village.  
· SW Alliance Tobacco Prevention sent a letter to the Village Board about an incident  at our new Kwik Trip location.  Colt asked the Village Board what they would like him to do.  He was directed to speak with the manager.  
· Staff discussed cleaning out the basement storage room and rearranging to create more storage space.  The Village Board was in support of the staff cleaning out the basement.
Kathy Riechers reported on the Park & Building Committee Meeting held on April 25, 2023.

Kay Austin reported on the Personnel Committee Meeting held on April 26, 2023.

A motion was made by Popp seconded by Austin to approve a Street Use Permit for closing Cushman Drive on June 15th, July 13th, August 10th for the Belmont Forward Night Markets. Motion carried.

Went into Closed Session at 7:59 PM.  A motion was made by Pinch seconded by K. Riechers to convene into closed session pursuant to WI Stat § 19.85 (1)(c) for considering employment, promotion, compensation, and performance evaluation.  Roll call: All “Aye.”   Motion carried.  

A motion was made by Brecker seconded by D. Riechers to reconvene into open session.  Roll call: All “Aye.”  Motion carried.

There was no action from the closed session.
At 8:42 PM a motion was made by Popp and seconded by D. Riechers to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried. 

The next scheduled regular meeting of the Village of Belmont Board will be at 7:00 PM on Wednesday, May 17, 2023 in the Community Building.
Respectfully Submitted,  Julie A. Abing
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